Minutes

Decatur Metropolitan Exposition, Auditorium

And Office Building Authority

November 21, 2018
Monthly Board Meeting

I.
Roll Call


Members Present:




Members Absent:
Gerard Bauer 
0/41




David Martin 10/165

Mike Sotiroff 0/16

Antonio Brown 6/29





Helena Buckner 3/14
Patrick Murphy 30/144
Linda Love 4/24
PKay Nuernberger 0/3
Deborah Perry 0/3
Top number denotes number of meetings Board Member was absent. Bottom number denotes number of Board Meetings the member could have attended.

Officers and Staff present:



Officers and Staff absent:

Christopher Brodnicki

Michael Pritchett




Sara Sears







Visitors:

Bruce Stephens and George Frank from the Vietnam Veterans Recognition Day 
A special session was called to order at 7:50 am by Vice-Chairman Patrick Murphy to accept comments and answer questions from the public regarding Ordinance 56, Budget and Appropriation 2019 Calendar Year Budget. Roll was taken by Sara Sears and determination was made that a quorum was present. No public was present with Budget and Appropriation questions. At 8:00 am the public hearing ended, and Patrick Murphy asked for a motion to close the special session. Linda Love made a motion to close the special session; motion was seconded by Antonio Brown. The Vice-Chairman declared the motion passed unanimously.

The regularly-scheduled monthly board meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Vice-Chairman Patrick Murphy. Roll call was taken by Sara Sears and the determination was made that a quorum was present. The affirmative vote of at least 5 members is required for the adoption of any ordinance or resolution. Ordinance 56 was adopted at this meeting.
II.
Open to Public for Questions or Comments
Bruce Stephens and George Frank from the Vietnam Veterans Recognition Day presented a request to the board to consider Vietnam Veterans Recognition Day group be allowed to display a cabinet with a plaque listing the names of Macon County soldiers that lost their lives in the Vietnam War in the lobby of the Decatur Civic Center.  Vice-Chairman Pat Murphy informed Mr. Stephens and Mr. Frank that the board would place this on the December 2018 board agenda for discuss and consider.
II.
Minutes

Vice-Chairman Pat Murphy presented the minutes of the October 17, 2018 Board Meeting.  Debbie Perry made a motion to approve the minutes, with the stipulation that an amendment be made to the minutes under the “Assistant Manager Report” section of the minutes.  The amendment is to include that the Board was asked to look at the newly painted parking lot planter barricades and give their opinion, as well as the discussion of the possibility of removing the parking attendant’s booth and guard rails at the main entrance to the parking lot. The motion was seconded by Gerard Bauer.  The Vice-Chairman declared the motion passed unanimously. 
IV.
Financial Reports
A. Approval of bills for October 2018. The Board discussed bills (expenses) associated with the operating fund. Antonio Brown made a motion that the October 2018 bills be approved for payment, Gerard Bauer seconded the motion. The Vice-Chairman declared the motion passed.

B. Review of Financial Statements. Board members discussed revenue and expenses. The Financial Statements for October 2018 will be placed on file.

V.
Closed Session

None

VI.
New Business
A. Ordinance 56 Budget and Appropriation Ordinance - A motion was made to pass Ordinance 56 Budget and Appropriation Ordinance by Linda Love; the motion was seconded by PKay Nuernberger. The Vice-Chairman declared the motion passed unanimously.
VII.
Old Business 
A. Capital Fund Project Discussion—Chris Brodnicki updated the Board on the grant for the Decatur Civic Center. The reimbursement funds are continuing to be received from the State in a timely manner and without interruption. The HVAC system upgrades should be completed by mid-December. There have been repairs needed due to insulation sagging and corrosion issues. The repairs will be completed at an additional cost. Architectural Expressions is working with Advanced Audio to put together the bid specs for the Theater project. We should see something by the end of the month.
VIII.
General Manager’s Report
General Manager, Chris Brodnicki, submitted his written report to the Board.  This report, while not detailed herein, was discussed and will be kept on file.
IX. 
Assistant General Manager’s Report

Assistant General Manager, Michael Pritchett submitted his written report to the Board.  This report, while not detailed herein, was discussed and will be kept on file.
Michael presented the board with some preliminary artwork that he proposed to use on the parking lot planter barricades. The board liked the preliminary artwork. Michael will have the in-house artist continue to work on additional artwork.

Michael also discussed the plan to remove the existing parking attendant booth and guard rails at the main entrance of the parking lot when weather permits. The board agreed with this decision.

X.
Adjournment
There being no further or other business to come before the Board, Mike Sotiroff made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Helena Buckner. Vice-Chairman Pat Murphy declared the motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 8:58 AM.







​​​​​​​      
     ______________________________________




   Sara Sears 

Secretary of the Board
